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October 18, 2022

Autumn R. Agans

Deputy Director, Office of Regulatory Policy 

Farm Credit Administration 

1501 Farm Credit Drive 

McLean, VA 22102-5090

Re: 
Response to Notice of Intent & Request for Comment – Statement on Regulatory Burden, Farm Credit Administration, Agency; 12 CFR Chapter VI RIN 3052–AD55; 87 Federal Register 43227-43228

Dear Ms. Agans:

Western AgCredit (“WAC”) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Farm Credit Administration’s (“FCA”) Statement on Regulatory Burden that was published in the Federal Register on July 20, 2022 (87 FR 43227).  

Western AgCredit appreciates FCA’s interest in addressing and reviewing regulations and other published guidance to reduce unduly burden.  Western AgCredit has participated in dialog across the Farm Credit System and also participated in the multi-disciplinary FCS Regulatory Burden Workgroup of experts, representing FCS institutions.  Our concerns and input on Regulatory Burden were discussed and included in the comment letter which will be submitted by the Farm Credit Council on behalf of the entire Farm Credit System.  We fully endorse and support this letter.

We encourage the FCA to continue to alleviate Regulatory Burden by applying appropriate regulatory oversight to FCS institutions that considers institution size, complexity, risk, scope, location and materiality.  In many cases regulation, guidance and publications provide a one-size-fits-all approach that create undue costs to small and mid-size FCS institutions.

We concur with the general comments included in the Farm Credit Council expressing concern with the agency’s “pacing of both the formal notice-and-comment rulemaking process and the release of informal guidance that has been afforded equal weight in many instances has been disproportionate, challenging, administratively burdensome, and costly for FCS institutions.”
We appreciate the opportunity to comment and urge the agency to move forward with alleviating where possible the burdens identified in the Farm Credit Council comment letter.  
Respectfully Submitted,
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________________________________
Wayne A. Smith, Chairman of the Board
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​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​__________________________

David G. Brown, President/CEO
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